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THE PRINCELY PAPERS 

 

Monthly Council) Meetings 
Third Tuesday of each month at 7:30 PM 

Christ, Prince of Peace Church Basement 

Next Meeting – Tuesday, June 16, 2020 

Rosary at 7:00 PM 

Monthly Business (Planning) 

Meetings 
First Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM 

Christ, Prince of Peace Church Basement 

Next Meeting – Tuesday, June 2, 2020 

Council Officers 

Chaplain 

Fr. Chris Dunlap – 636-391-1307 

Grand Knight  

Vince Klein – 314-753-7758 

Deputy Grand Knight. 

Kurtis Suellentrop – 636-230-9747 

Chancellor/Membership Director 

Martin Hood - 636-399-0918 

Recorder 

Ryan McCarthy - 314-808-7702 

Financial Secretary 

Mark Jansen – 314-909-7022 

Treasurer 

Bill Lenger - 636-227-8664 

Advocate 

John Gunn - 314-374-4866 

Warden  

John Diderrich - 636-227-6627 

Lecturer 

Chuck Kraemer – 636-386-5950 

Trustees 

PGK Dan Brady – 636-394-3535 

PGK Pat Brennan – 314-920-3030 

PGK Dan Schoenekase – 314-503-2169 

Inside Guard 

Michael Banton - 636-391-3035 

Outside Guard 

Carl Schiley – 636-391-6473 

Program Director 

PGK Greg Mathiesen – 636-256-8748 

District Deputy – District 54 

Jerry Lamoureaux – 314-779-4001 
 

See the end of the Newsletter for the 

complete list of all Officers and Program 

Directors. 

 
 

Grand Knight’s Column 

Brother Knights,  

The year 2020 continues to be one of challenges and new experiences. I 

hope you and your family are safe, healthy and maintaining good spirits during these 

unprecedented times. The current pandemic is something we will not soon forget. 

Over the past several months, the Knights of Columbus Supreme has been 

carefully evaluating the impact of COVID-19 across the country. In March, April and 

May, we made the decision to host our meetings via Zoom for the interest of the safety and well-being 

of all involved. While these times are tough, and we can feel lonely and worried about the world we 

can know that our fellow brothers are here praying for you. 

While we had to postpone our plans in helping St Elizabeth Parish, the new exemplification 

ceremony at church, and the remainder of our fish fry season, we still have done much great work as a 

council.  

Among many other notable achievements, in the past two years we added many new 

Brothers, continued our own Council Degree Team , increased our donations, put on multiple fantastic 

events for the Parish, donated $7,500 to the Parish Auction, held our first Zoom parish wide  Rosary, 

brought social justice awareness to our Council and Parish, created ways to get new and different 

Brothers more involved in things like Fish Fry, helped staff over sixteen Felice Cuores dances, and 

pledge $10,000 to Missouri Special Olympics. Most importantly, we continued our most important 

mission of charity by collecting coats for needy kids, continuing to support Fr. Bob’s Outreach, 

Lafayette Industries and other worthwhile causes. Throughout it all, you inspired me to be a better 

Grand Knight, husband, Christian, Dad and friend than I might otherwise be on my own.  

I have to recognize that we wouldn’t have been as successful without the contributions of so 

many Brothers. I hope that I’ve adequately recognized some of you over the past two years. I 

encourage you to give back to the council and further your knowledge about being a Knight. 

Thank you to my fellow Officers for your support and leadership. We accomplished this 

together. Thanks to Greg Mathiesen for continuously producing phenomenal communications in the 

Council with all of the email blasts, pictures and newsletters. Thanks to Bill Lenger and Mark Jansen 

for managing the money. 

Good luck to the new slate of Officers. Know that the past Officers and the Brothers will 

support you if you are sincere and focused on our mission. The new officers will assuredly find ways 

to improve our programming, grow our membership even stronger and increase our already successful 

focus on charitable works in our Parish and community. In the next two years, let’s continue to strive 

to be good examples individually and as a Council in our work, families, Parish and community. 

Thank you. Thank you for the opportunity to lead our amazing Council as Grand Knight for 

the past two years. We accomplished a lot together and I’d like to think that I left the Council healthier 

than I found it.  

I look forward to seeing you all again soon.  

 

God Bless you all! 

Vivat Jesus! 

Vince Klein 

GKVK - 314-753-7758  mrvincentklein@gmail.com 

mailto:mrvincentklein@gmail.com
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Upcoming Events and 

Volunteer Opportunities 

No Events are scheduled 

 

CPOP KofC Website 

Prayer Requests 

Do you or 

know 

someone or 

do you have 

a special 

intention 

that needs to 

be prayed for? 

 One of the great features of the 

CPOP KofC Website is ability to submit 

a prayer request.  By clicking on the link 

below you can write a Prayer Request for 

a family member, friend, fellow KofC 

Brother or for a special intention.  The 

request can be viewed by anyone who 

accesses the website.  Take advantage of 

this great opportunity. 

http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/prayer

s.asp?CNO=12986 
 

MAY & JUNE 

BIRTHDAYS

Ken Regal - May 4th 

Tim Lenger – May 12th 

Ryan Mortland – May 13th 

Mark Jansen – May 15th 

Erwin Santiago -May 18th 

Larry Mauch – May 19th 

Timothy Dalaviras – May 20th 

Steve Beaudreau – May 21st 

Bob Frese – May 21st 

Tom Bender – May 22nd 

Craig Engler – May 22nd 

Kevin Cummins – May 24th 

Tony Metzner – May 24th 

Rod Schnurr – May 25th 

Jack Lane - May 27th 

Lenord Ryterski,- May 27th 

Chuck Gilbert – May 21st 

Timothy Schmidt – June 1st 

Joseph Herman – June 6th 

Dan Fichter – June 7th 

Tom Henning – June 9th 

Jimmy Poppell – June 10th 

John Diderrich – June 10th 

Steve Babor – June 11th 

Joe Claes – June 12th 

Mick Moore – June 12th 

Mike Griffin – June 17th 

Mike McGrath – June 19th 

Ron Baum – June 21st 

Greg Mathiesen – June 21st 

Dick Schenk – June 21st 

 

 

March, April & May Council  Meetings 
Due to the CoronaVirus Pandemic we could not conduct our usual 

monthly council meeting in the Christ, Prince of Peace Church Basement.  

However, thanks to Zoom we were able to hold the meetings for March and 

May On-Line.  The March meeting was held on Tuesday, 17th and the May 

meeting was held on Tuesday, May 19th (There was no meeting held in 

April).  Both the March and May meetings were started at 7:00 with the 

Rosary (many additional parishioners as well as wives of our council 

members joined).  The council meetings were conducted on-line over Zoom 

and they were well attended.  Unfortunately, we were not able to get an 

accurate attendance.  
The Minutes from thes from these meetings and previous meetings can be seen in 

the Members Only section of the Council website at 
HTTPS://KOFCKNIGHTS.ORG/COUNCILSITE/MINUTES.ASP?CNO=12986 

 

  Proceeds from the Family Hockey Night Raffle 

($1,400) have been donated to Blues for Kids in the name of 

David Jacober. 

Please visit the Council website 

 http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/photo-

gallery.asp?ID=12224&CNO=12986 to view the pictures 

from this event 
 

Unfortunately, due to the Corona Virus Pandemic, the 

Church was closed on Mother’s Day and as a result the 

CPOP Knights were not able to purchase and pass out Roses 

to all of the women of the Parish.  In the past, our council 

usually spent about $500 for the Roses and then collected 

donations for Birthright from the parishioners while passing out 

the roses.  This year we decided that the $500 that we normally 

would spend on the Roses would be donated to Birthright.  
 

The Birthright Office wanted to get the word out for our virtual 

Run/Walk to all parish bulletin editors, youth group leaders, high school 

coaches, and high school campus ministers.  In addition, they are seeking 

both registrants and sponsors for the event. 

 
Friends of Birthright Run for Life and Learning - VIRTUAL EVENT! 

Date – Any Time between Monday, June 1st and Sunday, June 7th 

 

See the article and Flyer on Page 5 of this newsletter 

 

 

 

 

 

http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/prayers.asp?CNO=12986
http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/prayers.asp?CNO=12986
https://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/minutes.asp?CNO=12986
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/photo-gallery.asp?ID=12224&CNO=12986
http://uknight.org/CouncilSite/photo-gallery.asp?ID=12224&CNO=12986
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The Christ, Prince of Peace Knights 

of Columbus Council 12986 has a 

website.  This website has some great 

features: 

 Members can submit Prayer 

Requests 

 Members can update their 

information (Member number 

and password are required) 

 Event Calendar for the current 

and future months with links to 

Sign-up Genius for volunteer 

opportunities 

 Current and past newsletters 

 Upcoming events will be 

displayed on the Home page 

 News and Announcements 

section to highlight current and 

past activities by the Council 

 In Memoriam section that will    

pay tribute to members of our 

council and other prominent 

Knights that have passed on. 

 Photo Gallery that will provide 

pictures from past Council 

events. 

 Links to the Christ, Prince of 

Peace Church Website, State 

and Supreme Council KofC 

Websites, 4th Degree Assembly 

Websites. 

The website can be accessed by 

anyone.  However, to view the 

Members Only section will require a 

login - Your KofC Member ID and 

Password – Your 10 digit birthday 

MMDDYYYY. (You can find your 

member ID on your current 

membership card). 

      We ask that you access your 

personal information in the Members 

Only section to verify that all the 

information is correct.  If any 

information is not correct or is 

missing, please make the necessary 

updates. 

     Feel Free to contact any member 

of the website team, (Mike Shea, 

Mike Lerch, Tom Matusofsky, Greg 

Mathiesen).  Your comments and 

suggestions are always welcomed. 

 

 

 

 

CPOP 2020 KofC Fish Fry 
  

The 2020 CPOP KofC Fish Fry started out 

with a Bang!  The first night, Friday, February 

28th was a sellout with 1003 meals served.  By 

6:30 PM most of the food was sold and we were 

forced to close the doors.  Week 2 continued this 

trend.  However, being better prepared, everyone 

was served and again, more than 1000 meals were 

served.  The third week saw a downturn, due to the increasing Corona Virus 

concerns and the start of Spring Break.  702 meals were served and an 

estimated 80% of these were take-out.  Unfortunately, the last 3 weeks of the 

Fish Fry were cancelled due to the Stay-At-Home directive and the closure 

of all Churches and and Restraunts.  The remaining food from the Fish Fry, 

consisting of 8 Boxes of Frozen Cod, 1 Box of frozen Shrimp, 1 Box of 

frozen Salmon, 1 box of frozen Tilapia and 6 boxes of frozen deserts were 

donated to St. Anthony’s Food Pantry. 

 

Knight of the Month – May – Mike Shea 

The Knight of the Month for May is awarded to Mike Shea for the 

delivery of leftover Fish Fry goods to St. Anthony’s Food Pantry.  Special 

thanks goes out to Ryan McCarthy who loaded all the frozen items into 

coolers and had them ready for Mike Shea and Marty Hood to deliver to Sr. 

Marie Orf, the Assistant Director of the pantry. 

   

 

Family of the Month – May – Thole Family 

The Family of the Month for May is awarded Neil and Jim Thole for 

their tireless efforts to make out annual Lenten Fish Fries a success. 

      
 

file:///C:/Users/Greg/Documents/Knights%20of%20Columbus/Newsletters/2015%20Newsletters/cpopkofc.org
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New Ceremonial for Admissions, Unity and Fraternal Degrees 

Degree ceremonies impart lessons that inspire men to serve. This new ceremony teaches our time-

honored principles in a way that is appropriate for today. It presents the lessons of charity, unity and fraternity in 

powerful contemporary language. It will significantly enhance a man’s first impression of the Order. It will do 

the same for his family and friends. 

To better understand the ceremony, please view the following link where the Supreme Knight presents 

the reasons for the change and the process that developed it. The link includes a video of the ceremony. 

https://videos.kofc.org/exemplification.   

This new ceremony will replace the current Admissions (1st Degree), Unity (2nd Degree), and Fraternal 

(3rd Degree) ceremonies.  Any current First-Degree Member of the Knights of Columbus who views this 

ceremony either in person or via a video or on-line presentation will be upgraded to a Third-Degree 

member of the Knights of Columbus. 

This is the biggest change that most Knights will ever see.  Supreme Council and the Missouri State 

leadership emphasize that the principles and mission of the Order remain the same. All Knights are on this 

journey together. The path to follow is faith in action.   

Due to the Corona Virus Pandemic, it has become necessary to conduct this new Unified Admissions 

Degree in an On-Line format.  Here are the dates of the upcoming On-Line Admissions Degree 

Exemplifications: All candidates must register prior to attending the On-Line Session – Click on the associated 

link for the date and time that you want to attend. 

 Tuesday, May 26, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Tuesday, May 26 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, May 26, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Tuesday, May 26 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, May 28, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, May 28 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, May 28, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Thursday, May 28 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 2, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Tuesday, June 2 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 2, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Tuesday, June 2 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 4, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, June 4 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 4, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, June 4 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 9, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Tuesday, June 9 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 9, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Tuesday, June 9 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 11, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, June 11 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 11, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Thursday, June 11 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 16, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Tuesday, June 16 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 16, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Tuesday, June 16 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 18, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, June 18 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 18, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Thursday, June 18 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 23, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Tuesday, June 23 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Tuesday, June 23, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Tuesday, June 23 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 25, 2020 – 6:00 PM - Thursday, June 25 - 7:00 PM EDT 

 Thursday, June 25, 2020 – 9:00 PM - Thursday, June 25 - 10:00 PM EDT 

 

Please ask the Venerable Father McGivney to pray for the success of this endeavor. 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001VaMPxGLR7NLTIMILsxYfiKoMr8ZditpqRsSrL0JYcdm_T8nCOAdxrnZjSU1pGEGUeR6PrWoVlW3rmasXK-5uobrmuOa6TcDpH_qYMyv4D3EKGk35B37Jtob-o0bo0xXWsB_1NR2w7I4KoM7f5a60yzpHWnIeLgfnVvsqSuQH-6Y=&c=3O5RXoySKLFOI0-2KywwI0uJMaIqRXWYA-s7q3TgS1UTmnayFvsRGg==&ch=sxm2daNLiFFngMmVOqaBbltMPO8fg553VadxUoViTQy7nHAEfaHmcQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjE2U71fxCxWtFM8cRkSCpdmKbq9XERMZNcIMyOGBftQOiLP1lBv_IKWliTKdGPGZe3cRezDrfmY8mxQjVARrcvK9mQn3lkzKlC93Gzv9iD3A_IlyR28MUKgJjCjElVkylK-WsJvKroOR7P7Grm1Nd7Q==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjNQibkggwtQarEJjNaq-C3e6phbaesdheHp6e0vcddGO0IK7lGR2CVh_5UGTFUsvZGlxALb9k6tiiy4G2cRDvxP9JBVJiBQkx9zpBMJjlYGItGqVbjD4tL5G5Kes5WMMNUi0972__XfN14e2Gfg1u-Q==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflAZO2kS6qV6w5nVBS_3muxBT2era0FsKSrRC87Q_WijYD6OEWAKd9mg_XFr8iKHybtgdRc9OHyZqwoe09Ba3vg-66T7_2rhqwD_cZJATAXiooB20GEQxI-yWxZ3UHNKStBCoAoI7bHRR6VAtCwWqDi1HheBY7b7lZg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflAZO2kS6qV6wQaVnyQNCzYeBcUwRxi8uyOu8XKeTR1Pt8o2424hknHS-F-muuhF4SAQ3ZJ_hAbsxePr51jyz1XG5LvgnQwrNghciS63kzmbkknZQjFvKe8VpO58FEST2ir1A2KSGOk__QvVTnHA6PCwPDwtTUbTIRA==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjg591oC2gWle0XDz0k660PtZ9EvfbFo-zINsIwPTr9z0HvX6-VfoZSxezT2prfNQxns_nFWBKCM79ev_65kSh11nqmCt0v9NEfDSDBNBfY2rtg8ahzrPFnPUagElbm7nOeevSjbEkijBilnK2Mvx9nA==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjc0QZiQJukW1o4HEesWr4DUybudCgTfE4dgcFU1TnNYSRf57j4bALXGVmTRFkqinL6g_gxyhM7iwBoLA7VRih105ui-mljt7O3076NsGsjnn8mudvUzFfK3FuYr9rxeqU8KDFSrhiPMbiaZan7vO_MA==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjXBcmc6KY-Q-QXgxKecDP6kacN_Ag6YG2kgNdBt6S5aWXRLo9vSeFMpiO68l3jYow8x-MB2xwuHUBQmS1dhZiEtOJh-VwNKNMBXUrDuNZsn63Gisx_rAuNCufGVxLcvSYu1qcm0XlA-sbfqW8mXuyVg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflBZzoTczblCjs21woZwMOS4HtyvG88U9ScwFHyh412IHd7xgvb7dldqvzvN8r4BvkpyEZUWGQyLMWlWqco2JqXkbw3O30CIO1QzTP_MRsGN5ajQmv5d2Tzd9fyggjyfy2FzQpa4llrf6078jb0ua9DK_a2XTdxxtxQ==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMmN9eTfzrKyqWOFjh9Iyzue_UJQLWMxXr1a6puSC4Ign-lxgsAePELI_KCdA0BEAeol_psD5cs05EkpaSS24YoTC8lToQGXzL9JUey6ZiaEHokzYM14OIb-pGbZ9E4pzolRNkLPgjkZNPs9OQx5adCA==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMcHCiDJqYFPKAvA6XNLD7yTc9GoGUFfaJY5F7FQc1MiALXpmY68jQOBsySgqLQ_kBXJt-5X4nOptdVexD4ZIYXtl0jiOpjWbYQzAqfYI71KapcWMFpPXgEbkutg7N_shh4hk7juuOWp6n3kpWTcv2bg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMa2bBFEgky4UjSERTrSu3m16tKlaCk8SUoLdNaNCclH6NUc87UPZ0-b9j5QkAxh2bJfjFnKOAKhxNpNOa2xsnTbMrIs0EWw7Y9qphlWSe3VaGRhffyDoN4xI_Q8egj4wloxknPaIlnCCAjog7Y-VTDQ==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMxOhnWlTLxOIrmkzw0nYK5WTE7XrU1MpA4yHwAJ8-YuwCihSeX_-DfsXoCTSYXPESvp-TXgDaJc2aP4o4YqdNLnn2y2ENxkhAc5hcJ-sl5rzARdmDnNNJQX7A3pEQ_n82L57BmCFy0MqrjHIhcvqbEg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMu2an0CR97S3O1-K89wo0B_bE7LBXa0ss3Vs5A-tcZuh8bLrYebdtW28gmFuOGYQj3HZR5VfFZKPZEKVeHi__7Qzlxv5p8ITz7Yu6U4GfvWK5oAhpiXECnWConxQH6R5KRqlYEcvcL3YYDohhDCPRgw==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMu9WhCgzDARIP8lBiGyPPtjAp2ikRuIOlM8Onat8mZ_2zFSXrrSGN-osIm0Jv9t7E00n0IKekV2-Unhm993QofJwWbEGNCDKhX3XYnnihQAaGTpfCqgdzOoO7hOQQi48CkgTcwJdD7HD_jKbiMGdDFg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMp703epb3whe8gsJp6jvvoGkp5WqnfedtXBPfioitovJG54CZ8ifLxGw10X4k6QKJI65akXx_Ia8-FrmU0KvsLtL9wiqCaeHc9f3FLpot-a1_lFVS0luPwdw1AFu-Z8plYlCP8K6SvxCj91P3kCHh5g==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMSlqXfyxaRWHXbM9XRAYUPRSxE0J_NXn5IqA58PcxXMRSM50wz2v3SBPgc4UC_4-tx6wbqnDHQ6n2wKenUc3dE7YKZjLYTlk7Vv2aTGq1egg_Xc9MVHC4L2NklKxi--0wi7RqNzFqb1LkzTmf0KKluw==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMiqQ-22YOgsUEiPnr4ZHKpUoN8Jbwz-6xc-56UUSbQ3gBVv5AVsxKU8Z24hSxA-4K_5kg0WbHbMeug2ju9QZ9q3KKgOz0u8iINnfPAjzWktk1NDpwYK5gXtjYunvswepC5I4nViJn8xhl_aeVzbmr6Q==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUM4nWimGIhmaf3pUNwtH1tFE5SfMG9fQqYJJDApE5zb-8nUKCihGRli3gfEZNCTdBPpmniGE0yMwzgKkfF3-dX_fIpwMMO7gNtTcxz3D4nj9elKJFPX4HxzFAweRN5wX1W2YFqdB99mobWBEv_hP3s6w==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMy-xF90sY_5sa76wNE-xIDVzNuWE6rMm4PO4q6wYcY0eakXuo4hUV7WRmgKH77mR94dlYfsjKS39KAsL07mBihs9oSBVWUaGGTfJQHsw42r8qILMZUuqtLVI8azTcPY8vNLID9e-efw7AKxcbupZElg==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XxPVIqCTCRX_ZlJPtlNYIgSRLPa_wAAP2nkB4ZpseAY8o-tw90zflHKwvz64fDUMpKO-03ZTqoo-EjqrI0OddoGCPRTTCl3TypelVeaC_kj8dMn_KnqvQF3UZFJEXaut9BJdQdZRYBy1vndD2l4aGq3O4nMpqNyjZIRuin4jl_BRcD8h3SivEI8EBKbyv6TgEhwhQrS4xpWmI-WQeReCIw==&c=JtpDzDgJy4Zw6EoRwZqcu9mwPP4mSRkxHBFFHit_CfadzFMtOPdUAQ==&ch=gITjsDgQ-N2N_aLA-IQyODIyRQ-b6gMlDuz_VlZzDixiRIkxOVkD0Q==
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         Friends of Birthright Virtual Run/Walk 

Looking for a fun and safe way to support Moms in need? 

The Friends of Birthright Run for Life and Learning has gone Virtual!   And we could really use your help to 

spread the word.  

To register or donate, please visit run4lifeandlearning.eventbrite.com.  Then what? 

 Complete a Run/Walk distance of your choice (6K, 1 mile, 0.25 mile) individually or with your 

immediate family anytime between Monday, June 1 and Sunday, June 7.  Post your time and/or photo to 

our Facebook page (@STLRun4LIFE www.facebook.com/STLRun4Life), or email us 

at run4lifeandlearning@gmail.com, and receive a race t-shirt.  To sponsor our event, please see the 

attached form for sponsorship opportunities. 

 

 Proceeds enable women who are financially stressed by an unplanned pregnancy to continue their 

education.  Funds raised also help our Birthright moms secure safe housing and receive professional counseling 

and other practical assistance.  

 Thank you for considering this wonderful cause. 

  

Mary Kreienkamp 

Friends of Birthright Run/Walk Committee 

314-852-2305 

 

 

http://run4lifeandlearning.eventbrite.com/
http://www.facebook.com/STLRun4Life
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         Felice Cuores 

Brother Knights, 

Due to the Corona Virus Concerns, the Remaining Felice Cuores Dance parties have cancelled. 

On a related note, the Archdiocese of St. Louis has placed additional requirements on volunteers who are 

involved in children or vulnerable adults. The new program is called Prevent and Protect. Several new things are 

required. Go to preventandprotectstl.org. All of the following are accomplished on the site. 

• Register onto the site 

• Submit New Background Check  

• Complete "Protecting God's Children" training 

• Complete "Mandated Reporter" training 

• Complete "Code of Conduct" training 

• Sign "Code of Conduct||" 

If you have already done the Protecting God's Children training you need not do it again. Registration is 

straightforward. The only tricky part that I found was how to sign the registration. The two online training 

requirements ("Mandated Reporting" and "Code of Conduct") are each 20 minute interactive videos. 

 

Mike Leonard 

Council 12986 Felice Cuores Committee Representative 

 

2020 Annual Essay Contest 
Congratulations to the following winners of the 2020 CPOP Knights of Columbus Essay Contest. 

Each winner will receive a certificate and a $50 cash prize. Thank you to all who participated. 

 

Contest Winners: 

5th Grade – Daniel Anic 

6th Grade – Clare Saur 

7th Grade – Tom Schoenenekase 

8th Grade – Matt Fichter 

 

The Council developed our own essay prompts, which were distributed in January.  The essays were returned 

in March.  The students could choose from the following options:  

 Option 1 – "The CPOP parish mission is the week of February 3rd.  Attend at least one of the sessions, 

summarize the message, and how it could impact your life or the lives of the attendees." 

 Option 2 – "The title of the CPOP parish mission is (Be)Loved.  Find a gospel passage where Jesus talks 

about love.  Discuss the passage and why love is central to Jesus' message.  And/or how does love have such 

a positive impact on us and our world." 

 Option 3 – “Draw a map of the area where Jesus was born and preached.  Label at least three of the places 

where Jesus is known to have taught using their ancient names and current names.  Discuss the message he 

shared in each place and in which gospel it is mentioned.” 

 Option 4 – “How can you live Jesus’ message and share it with others? (Family, friends and community)” 

 

Special thanks to the Knights who volunteered to serve as judges. 

 

 

http://preventandprotectstl.org/
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Solidarity & Community Outreach is the name given to our effort to 

work in solidarity with the Knights of St. Peter Claver (KPC) and the African 

American community in community outreach efforts. Currently we are involved 

in two projects.  

The painting project at St. Matthew’s Church has been delayed until January, 

2020.  At that time, we’ll follow up with the grand knight from the St. Matthew’s KPC and schedule a suitable 

date.  

The tree mulching and clean-up of church grounds at St. Elizabeth Mother of John the Baptist is 

scheduled for the spring of 2020, hopefully in March or April. We are currently working with the pastor, Fr. 

Steve Giljum, on the exact date.  

Both projects are currently on hold because of the coronavirus 
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Christ, Prince of Peace  

Faith-In-Action Apostolate 

A New Apostolate: Faith in Action CPOP is not limited to Church walls or 

geographic boundaries but rather by our parishioners and their needs. There are so 

many of us who require occasional and often emergency help as we face the 

challenges of daily living. That is why we are forming an apostolate called Faith in 

Action. This program is broad-based and designed to help parishioners when they are 

least able to help themselves. The focus at this time is as follows:  

 SIMPLE HOME REPAIRS - minor work or maintenance type tasks  

 YARD TASKS - chores such as leaf raking, snow shoveling, grass cutting, bush trimming 

TRANSPORTATION - doctor appointments, treatments, physical therapy, or to Church  

 NON - MEDICAL ASSISTANCE - offer breaks to caregivers of the elderly, handicapped or 

children SHOPPING - small grocery orders, pharmacy, meals  

 OUTREACH - phone calls and visits  

We are excited to offer this new ministry and need you to help make it successful! Please contact us if 

you feel you could use some assistance or know a person or family in need of help. Also, contact us if you would 

like to become part of the Faith in Action team providing your skill set and time when and where you can.   

Please call Deacon Pat Belding at 314.223.4488 or email: pbelding6@gmail.com or Dick Schenk at 

314.330.5567 or email: dschenkjr@msn.com. 

 

CPOP Adult Formation Programs 
Small Faith Communities 

Introduced in the in the Parish Strategic Plan and discussed at the Parish Mission, during Lent of 

2020, Parishioners are invited to participate in a book study as part of Small Faith Communities.  These 

small groups will meet weekly during Lent to discuss and share in the journey of the selected book as an 

opportunity to continue our faith formation and to continue our pursuit of regular encounters with 

God.  There is still time to sign up for a Small Faith Group before Lent starts.  Visit the Parish 

Website https://christprinceofpeace.com/groups or contact Tony Philips in the Parish Office for more 

information. 

Parish Retreat 
Mark your calendars now for the first ever CPOP Parish Retreat.  Being held November 13, 14 

and 15, 2020, this new opportunity to grow deeper in our faith and to engage in the real and intense love 

God has for each of us on an individual basis.  This is a unique event where CPOP Parishioners will be 

directly involved in the development and presentation of a retreat designed specifically for fellow 

Parishioners.  More information will be provided in the coming months such as location, times., etc. but 

be sure to save the date, it's certainly an opportunity you won't want to miss.  Feel free to contact Ryan 

McCarthy (rpatrickmccarthy@gmail.com) if you'd like to learn more. 

 

http://www.progressive-charlestown.com/2017/03/neighbors-hoping-to-get-help.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
mailto:dschenkjr@msn.com
https://christprinceofpeace.com/groups
mailto:rpatrickmccarthy@gmail.com
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Eucharistic Adoration – Benediction – Rosary  

prior to our Monthly Council Meetings 

 

A Higher Purpose 

Encourage deep personal encounter with God. Knights of Columbus 

councils work with their pastors to organize a regular Holy Hour of eucharistic 

adoration. Prepared for the men of the parish, this Holy Hour could include a 

reflection, communal rosary, prayers for intercession by St. Joseph or Knights 

of Columbus founder, Venerable Michael McGivney, and various other aspects 

as decided by the council. 

Overview 

The chivalric character of the Knights of Columbus and the Church’s long tradition of 

spiritual combat resonate with men today – especially as threats from the world and the devil are so 

keenly felt. Eucharistic adoration in the form of a regularly scheduled Holy Hour is a simple, direct, 

and meaningful way to address these needs. It is familiar to many, easy to organize, and something 

everyone can participate in together regardless of age, vocation, stage of life or membership status. 

Councils can organize their Holy Hours in a variety of ways and incorporate aspects such as: 

perpetual adoration, the sacrament of reconciliation, prayer for particular intentions and more.. 

 Through the efforts of our assistant Chaplain, Deacon Pat Belding, with the cooperation of our 

Chaplain and Pastor, Fr. Chris Dunlap, the usual Tuesday Eucharistic Adoration will be extended on 

the Third Tuesday of each month from 6:30 PM until about 6:50 PM with Benediction until 7:00 PM.  

Following Benediction, The Rosary will be recited at 7:00 PM, with the General Council meeting 

beginning at 7:30 PM.  All Knights are asked and encouraged to arrive at 6:30 PM (or earlier) for 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament followed by Benediction and the Rosary. 

 

Please see the Building the Domestic Church Kiosk in the Church Gathering 

Space alongside the Religious Information Bureau Pamphlet Rack. 

What is the Domestic Church? 

It is believing that how you live your faith in your councils, families, parishes 

and community has a ripple effect that changes the world. 

It is the council, the family and the parish that knows that everything they do 

must be based in surrendering prayer. 

It describes the imperfect family and council who deliberately chooses to live contrary to what seems like a 

Godless world and says, “In our home, council and parish, we choose to live our faith.” 

It is the family and council who prays together, goes to 

Mass weekly, frequents the Sacrament of Confession and (because 

they realize they are powerless without God), deliberately avoids 

that which pollutes their minds and hearts. 

It is the imperfect, humble and joy-filled family and 

council that rarely preaches the faith because they are too busy 

living it. 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/aandaphotography/8088779927/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
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Knights of Columbus Monthly Challenge from the 

Supreme Chaplain 

May 2020 
“I am the gate. Whoever enters through me will be saved, and will come in and go 

out and find pasture. A thief comes only to steal and slaughter and destroy; I came so that 

they might have life and have it more abundantly.” (Gospel for May 3, Jn 10:9-10) 

We’ve all gone through times when it seems like we’re just keeping our head above 

water, or moments when we feel overwhelmed by life. So what does Jesus mean when he 

says that he came in order that we might have life “more abundantly”? Some think that Jesus 

is offering a “prosperity gospel” that awards the faithful with happiness, good health and 

financial success. Yet Christ experienced suffering, as do his followers, so an “abundant 

life” must mean something else. Whether a given day brings health and success, or trials and 

suffering, we experience all these things with Christ. By living our lives for Christ, he shows 

us the way to fullness of life. 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: 
This month I challenge you to write down Psalm 27:1 — “The Lord is my light and my salvation” — put it up where you’ll 

see it daily (on the fridge, on your mirror, etc.), and recite it regularly. Second, I challenge you to promote the cause of life 

by participating in the Faith in Action Ultrasound or Pregnancy Center Support programs or by making a donation to a 

pregnancy center. 

Questions for Reflection: 
This month I challenge you to write down Psalm 27:1 — “The Lord is my light and my salvation” — put it up 

where you’ll see it daily (on the fridge, on your mirror, etc.), and recite it regularly. Second, I challenge you to promote the 

cause of life by participating in the Faith in Action Ultrasound or Pregnancy Center Support programs or by making a 

donation to a pregnancy center. 

Knights of Columbus Fr. McGivney Cause for Sainthood 

We all received some very special & wonderful news earlier today. It was only 138 

years in the making. 

 
ROME – The Vatican today (May 27) announced that Pope Francis approved the promulgation of a 

decree recognizing a miracle attributed to the intercession of the founder of the Knights of Columbus, Venerable 

Father Michael J. McGivney, a Connecticut priest who served his flock during the pandemic of 1890, before 

himself becoming ill and dying of pneumonia. 

The pope’s action means that Father McGivney can be declared “Blessed,” the step just prior to 

sainthood. An additional miracle attributed to Father McGivney’s intercession will be required for his 

canonization as a saint. 

McGivney is best known for founding the Knights of Columbus in 1882. Nearly a century before the 

Second Vatican Council, his prescient vision empowered the laity to serve Church and neighbor in a new way. 

Today, the Knights of Columbus is one of the largest Catholic organizations in the world with 2 million 

members in North and Latin America, the Caribbean, Asia, and Europe. 

 

Please check out this website link for additional details: 

 

https://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/for-the-media/michael-mcgivney-closer-to-sainthood.html 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001kTdnQUUKsn9Ky06h9RTNDhJ4-u7BEKh1dmkI1VncKF0tGEaUb_I9TU1U4J5NJPsLtatQ3QS8t-uF_tKmF_xWwkbRo2h6Gha1PXgVCBJ4tWTCUKv26Ec0AuiEzT5WHWnFhlQTK1XJv4Xgtrgw1W4iUIM0nwdiXCJhzq--e0XNgNhnTa_rPzcLJhXHQJaqOXvkfrifr5VMv4YTVnu04CNQFghSXEXNeD9YDgtlCb_5gMB8_AWRo24LFLjEJfCkyo2IWc98celP4OBx7WMQ4xcGyFgGLqxFWpNxtceztZjyN7JRmJDvaNah_ONl1nH2IJwr-hYO-dtdOww=&c=U3GVPPmP34s7sskQoUPLIDJK1Zwa5vRPSvXzLPr1H1mfiDeo9-qpqw==&ch=OH7C4eM0xFDWnZDyv-QEbflycp1dINgcfwWREYha4hrwVEpmI3MjXw==
https://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/for-the-media/michael-mcgivney-closer-to-sainthood.html
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Knights of Columbus  

Father Michael J. McGivney Guild 

 

The Father Michael J. McGivney Guild serves as a source for information about the life, 

works and spirituality of Father McGivney. The Guild distributes informational materials about 

him, receives reports of favors granted through his intercession and oversees the distribution of 

relics. Guild members receive regular updates on the progress of Father McGivney's cause for 

canonization and are invited to participate in promoting devotion to this Servant of God. 

Members of the Knights of Columbus are not automatically Guild members and must elect to 

join the Guild. The Father Michael J. McGivney Guild Newsletter is published bimonthly except 

July- August, and is sent free to Guild members. To join the Guild, click on the link below that 

will take you to the Father Michael J McGivney Guild website and registration form: 

http://www.fathermcgivney.org/mcg/en/contact/register.html 
 

 
 

http://www.fathermcgivney.org/mcg/en/contact/register.html
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Knights of Columbus Faith In Action Service Programs 

“A Knights of Columbus council can work wonders; in fact, with its many programs, it can help change the 

community, or neighborhood in which you live.  However, a successful K of C program is more than the 

words you see written here or in any Supreme Council publication.  It’s more than a suggestion at a meeting.  

A program needs people taking the initial idea, modifying it to suit specific situations and local needs, then 

implementing the program in a way that works.” 

 If you are not now actively involved in our council activities or if you want to increase your involvement, 

now is a great time to become an active member.  If you are not interested being the director of a program or a 

committee, you can become a member of a committee.  The four Principles upon which the Knights of 

Columbus were founded are:  

 Charity: - To share our time, talents and treasures with those in need.  

 Unity:  To work together to accomplish deeds not achievable individually. 

 Fraternity:  To aid our Brother and his family 

 Patriotism:  To serve and honor our country in the Church and in the community. 

All of the Programs and committees are formed around these principles. 

Faith In Action makes clear the roles and requirements of all Supreme Council-recommended 

programs. It offers a stronger call to action, better inspiring Knights to lead their families and parishes in quality, 

faith-filled family programs. It is divided into four categories of programs: Faith, Family, Community and Life.  

They represent our main priorities as an Order: The primary goal is to strengthen our men and their 

families in the Catholic faith. We also emphasize the vital role that a devout and loyal family plays in modern 

society. Additionally, a critical part of our mission as Knights is to spread a spirit of charity and service 

throughout our community. Finally, both as Knights of Columbus and as followers of Christ, we have an 

obligation to “be committed to the defense of life in all its stages and in every condition” (St. John Paul II). 

 

 Faith -  
o RSVP - Refund Support Vocation Program 
o Marian Icon Prayer Program 
o Religious Information Bureau (RIB)  
o Building the Domestic Church Kiosk 
o Rosary Program 
o Holy Hour 

 Community -  
o Coats for Kids 
o Basketball Freethrow  
o Essay and Poster Contest 
o Soccer Challenge 

 Family -  
o Food for Families 
o Family of the Month 
o Family Prayer Night 

 Life -  
o Special Olympics 
o Ultra Sound Program 
o Christian Refugee Relief 
o Novena for Life 
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Being a Knight & Serving a Ministry 

Brother Knights, our parish (Christ, Prince of Peace) is extending an invitation to you to 

sign up and become more active in your church.  Most if not all of you attend weekend mass and 

you must have noticed by now, that there are some gaping holes our ministry ranks of Ushers, 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist (EM). Lectors, Choir, and Sacristans.   None of these 

positions are difficult but they are very necessary to help keep our Church and inviting place to 

come and worship. 

Since you are attending mass anyway, please think and pray about which position[s] you 

feel you can best serve and let me know.  I will be happy to put you in the que for whichever 

ministry[s] you choose.  Here is a short description of each position: 

 

 Usher: Arrive at mass 15-20 minutes before each mass.  Put on your KOC name badge.  

Greet your fellow parishioners and hand them a worship guide.  Assist in distributing the 

baskets at the collection and then help bag the offerings to be put into the safe.  Following 

mass, hand out the weekly bulletins.  There is no special training involved. 

 EM (Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist): Apply hand sanitizer and stand at the 

base of the alter until after the celebrant consumes the precious blood and then proceed to 

the back of the alter to receive communion and then you receive either a plate or a cup.  

Go to your assigned spot and distribute either the body or blood of our Savior, Jesus 

Christ.  There is no special training involved.   

 Lectors:  You will be assigned either the 1st or 2nd reading.  Go up to the Ambo and 

deliver the message in a thoughtful and reverent manner.  If you need special training in 

public speaking, let me know and I promise you it will be painless and rewarding. 

 Choir: If you can sing, please contact Greg Mathiesen.   

 Sacristan:  This position sets up the necessary items that the celebrant requires to 

celebrate Mass, i.e.; Cups, Plates, Cruets, Purificators.  This position does require some 

training but again, it’s minimal.  Arrive 15-20 minutes early. 

 

Protecting God’s Children – Updated Procedures 

 

The Archdiocese is implementing a new database and system to manage our volunteers and secure the 

safety of the children. 

 New Volunteers: New volunteers will register in this system when they take the Protecting God's 

Children class. 

 Current Volunteers: All current volunteers will have to register in the new system in order to 

continue volunteering. 

We would like for you to complete this by May 31st. Below you will find the instructions. It's fairly self-

explanatory, but please feel free to the email listed at the bottom of the form with any questions. Click HERE 

for instructions. 

Passcode: stlprotect  

 

http://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwVjkGPgyAQhX-N3kpgQNADB-supyZr0v4ByuC6qYKxtIn76wvJm7w38-bwoVaMgxL1nwYKlAJ0xQQQRmQjhkEZo77O5-_emErQaYnuEWLyxMW1nrXHO5d3hrJpLU4dZ05gS2XTtTbvaOtFzyltz4r3FZgshINt_3BITjltiVviC6c9hkSCT7lnTDFV_qJ7rT6kZ84FrFR5xt2_87UPOO6ZwqXr7XIaxp-RbDjVu_59rDZRCSyzHnaOsXB-ALlDQ-U
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Are you an Insurance member of the Knights of Columbus? Did you know that it 

was our Founders mission to ensure the financial protection and preparedness of every 

member and their families? In case you have not yet availed yourself of this tremendous 

opportunity, please read the below article. 

The Knights of Columbus recorded its 17th consecutive year of insurance sales 

growth in 2017, issuing more than $8.4 billion of individual life insurance.  

On November 3, 2015, the Knights of Columbus also surpassed $100 billion of life 

insurance in force, cementing its position as one of the largest life insurers in North 

America. 

I firmly believe that our moral compass has helped guide us through a turbulent 

decade and an uncertain economy, said Supreme Knight Carl Anderson. While other 

companies were making ethically questionable and unnecessarily risky decisions, we were 

not. ... We stayed true to our principles and knew that if we did the right thing for the right 

reasons, we would get the results that we wanted and with our 15th consecutive year of 

sales growth, we have. 

      This year marks the fifth consecutive year that the Knights of Columbus was 

named a Worlds Most Ethical Company by the Ethisphere Institute. The Knights was one 

of only three companies to receive that designation in the life insurance category. In 

September, the Knights of Columbus also earned the highest possible rating for financial strength, A++ 

(Superior), by ratings agency A.M. Best for the 40th consecutive year. 

Utilizing its professional field force of more than 1,500 agents across North America, the Knights of 

Columbus " which has one of the lowest lapse rates in the industry" offers a product line especially designed to 

meet the needs of Catholic families. The line provides life insurance, annuities, disability income and long-term 

care policies. 

       Please contact our local Field Agent Patrick McNeil, Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org,  

314-640-7478 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Patrick McNeil 

Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org 

314-640-7478 

 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Greg%20Mathiesen/Documents/My%20Documents/Knights%20of%20Columbus/Newsletters/2019%20Newsletters/Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org
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Christ, Prince of Peace Council 12986 Prayer Card 

At all of our Council Meetings, both General Council meetings and Officer’s Planning Meetings 

we will be reciting 3 prayers, A Prayer for our Parish, A Prayer for Vocations, and a Prayer for 

Peace.  These prayers have been printed on a special prayer card that will be passed out prior to our 

meetings.  The prayers will be recited at the beginning of the meeting and end of each meeting, before 

the closing prayer.  This prayer card will also be included in in the monthly newsletter. 

 

 


